
  

  

City of South Daytona   
Economic Development 
1672 S. Ridgewood Avenue • South Daytona, FL 32121 •  386-322-3025  

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To:    James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager   
       
From:    Josh McEnany, Economic Development Director 
 
Date:    March 19, 2024 
 
Re:   Consideration of approving an expenditure of $209,467.67 for Spectrum to 

underground utilities on South Ridgewood Avenue from McDonald Street to 
Ridge Boulevard as budgeted in Community Redevelopment Area (CRA) Fund 
Fiscal Year 2023-2024. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The second phase of the undergrounding of utilities on South Ridgewood Avenue from 
McDonald Street to Ridge Boulevard has begun.  There are three primary aerial utility providers 
within this corridor (FPL, AT&T and Spectrum).  All three have begun their design to determine 
the cost of undergrounding their individual utility.   
 
FPL is nearing completion of their design and should provide a cost estimate to the City for 
consideration within 60 days. 
 
AT&T completed their design and submitted a cost estimate for undergrounding their utility 
which totaled $115,972.56.  This undergrounding cost was approved by City Council action on 
November 14, 2023, with work scheduled to begin this summer.   
 
Spectrum has now completed their design and provided the enclosed quotation in the amount of 
$209,467.67 for City Council consideration.  Based on their design, staff has determined that the 
quote provided for construction is reasonable and necessary to complete the second phase of this 
project.   
 
Therefore, staff recommends the City Council approve the expenditure of $209,467.67 for 
Spectrum to underground their utilities on South Ridgewood Avenue from McDonald Street to 
Ridge Boulevard as budgeted in Community Redevelopment Area (CRA) Fund Fiscal Year 
2023-2024.  If approved, construction is expected to begin in the summer and be completed by 
the end of the calendar year in December. 
 

 



Invoice #: BHNCNST-1867

Date: 03/18/24

PRISM ID: 5240555

Spectrum
2251 Lucien Way

Maitland, FL 32751 Invoice

Bill To:

Name: City of South Daytona

Contact: Josh McEnany, CPM

Address: 1672 South Ridgewood Ave Mail To:

City, State, Zip South Daytona, FL 32119
Phone: 386-322-3025 Attn: Diana McDowell 

Email address: jmcenany@southdaytona.org 2251 Lucien Way

Email address: Maitland, FL 32751

Email address:

Please show invoice number on check and return a copy of this invoice with payment.

Total
$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$77,933.79

$131,533.88

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

Total $209,467.67

Account Coding: 61520000-249- 2491202.M.RRC.01.16L1

Please show invoice number on check and return a copy of this invoice with payment.

If you have questions concerning this invoice, please contact:

Coordinator Supervisor

Name: Frank Cabrera Tim Haynes

Phone: 386-404-5082 386-414-5078

e-mail: Francisco.Cabrera@charter.com Timothy.HaynesII@Charter.com

All aerial Spectrum cable lines to be removed from pole and placed u/g within the city's 

utility easement

Labor

Check is only acceptable form of payment. 

Cost Estimate is good for 90 days. 

Credit Card payments aren't accepted.

Please make check payable to:

Charter Communications Holding LLC

SCOPE OF WORK

Spectrum

Materials
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